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Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 
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 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen 

 
   

 

Kevin Dutra 

 

John Pham 

 

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 
 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Vice President / Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Harry Windle 
 402-450-4276 
 halwind.hw@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Kelly Slama 
 402-429-9562 
 prairiekellycc@gmail.com 

President's Message 

by Jim Tubbs 

 

NASP is over for the year, except for the State Games! Thank you again for all the 
coaches, student archers and parents that support the program and Prairie Bowmen 
Archery Club! Looking forward to next year! 
 

We have a busy summer coming up. By the time you get this newsletter, the Ikes workday 
and our 1st 3D will be over. We do have a fun shoot at Ikes on June 25th, the State Games 
3D on July 30th and our last 3D of the year on August 27th. All of our 3D’s will be held at 
Ikes. We are in the process of making this year the best yet.  
 

Target events for the State Games will be held on the weekend of July 22-23. It will be a full 
weekend! New this year, we have added an F/H/A round in Grand Island on Sunday, July 
16th. 
 

On May 13th, 7 club members took a CPR/First-aid and AED class. Thank you all for doing 
this. 
 

If you have any suggestions or ideas you’d like to see, please let us know. 
 

Jim Tubbs 

Please be sure to tag Prairie Bowmen 

 in your archery social media posts 

Question/Comment/Suggestion 

Contact one of your Prairie Bowmen Board Members 

ll that helped set up, tear down and run the 3D’s, both NASP and the 

regular one at the Deer & Game Expo. We had 70 plus shoot the regular 

3D and over 40 shoot the NASP 3D. Also want to give a big thanks to 

WELCOME NEW 

MEMBERS 



  Secretary/Treasurer Report 

by Chris Benson 

 

The May 17th Board meeting was called to order at 7:00pm at the range. 
 

Board members present:  Jim Tubbs, Chad Morgan, Steve Woitaszewski, Harry Windle, Kelly Slama, Danny Tubbs and Chris 
Benson  
 

Club members present: John Filsinger, Brian Krogman, Caughlin Bohn and Patrick Sullivan 
 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved, followed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 

Target:  League continues, the number of participants has been declining somewhat. 
 

Bowhunter:  Danny has purchased a mower to be used to mow the shooting lanes at the Ike’s. 
 
Youth:  The current class session will end on June 20th. The next one will commence on July 18th. 
 

Rangemaster:  The range is in good shape. A small leak in one restroom will be fixed soon. 
 
Old Business:  3-D targets and inserts have been ordered. Total cost will be just over $4,300.  
 

The recently purchased tumblers have been selling well.  
 

We had seven members take the CPR class held at the range on May 13th. The Board is working toward purchasing an 
AED for the range.  
 

There will be a private party at the range this Saturday the 20th from 1:00 - 5:00 pm so the range will be closed during 
those hours.  
 

A new vacuum cleaner has been purchased. 
 

New Business:  Danny has scheduled work days this coming weekend (May 20 & 21) at the Ike’s property to get 
prepared for the upcoming 3-D being held the following weekend.  
 

A work day will be scheduled soon for the indoor range in preparation for the upcoming State Games. 
 

The recently purchased trailer for the 3-D targets will be licensed soon.  
 

A $100 donation was received from Ralph Langemeier as a memorial for Loretta and Rex Sheets. The Board would like to 
apply this to the cost of an AED for the range.  
 

New member applications were read and approved for: Kevin Dutra and student John Pham. 
 

The next Board meeting is scheduled for June 14th at 7:00 pm at the range. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Benson 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Keep your equipment safe and convenient at the indoor range. 
Lockers available for only $50/year or $30/6 months. 

Contact Chris Benson for more information. 



     

This JOAD session will end on June 20 and the next 
session will start on July 18. 

If you know of anyone eight years old and older please 
have them come to the archery range on July 18 or 
have them call me.  My contact information is in this 
newsletter.   

We offer a classes starting at 6PM and 7:30PM.  The 
cost is $50 for the 10 weeks and all equipment is 
provided if they don't have any. 

Hope everyone's had opportunities to get out and enjoy the 
awesome spring weather. 

Finished up our first 3D of the year today. Lots of good 
comments and feedback. Also, a potential safety problem 
pointed out and corrected. Thank you, Bob. 

Planning a 20 target fun shoot for late June. Still working 
out the details. Watch the website and Facebook for more 
info. 

Still searching for club members ready to mentor with 
current board members in preparation for upcoming 
elections. Need some serious torch carriers that can 
continue to champion our sport for future generations. If 
there is a board position you are interested in running for, 
please talk to the current board member in that position. 

Members....be sure to get your deer racks measured and 
your turkeys scored for the club's annual awards. Now that 
we actually have an indoor range and the co-vid scare is 
pretty much behind us, we will be back to having annual 
banquets. 

Remember....do something kind for someone every 
day.....just because you can. 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 
       

Big Indian 3D 
 

NTA Chadron Western 
Extreme Trad Archers 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
Big Indian 3D 
 

NTA Chadron Western 
Extreme Trad Archers 
 

Tomcak 3D GAAC/Blair 
 

Quad Outdoor 3D 
Cottonwood 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

   

SoCal Showdown 
Chula Vista, CA 
6/9 – 6/11 -> 

 
 
USAA/JOAD State 
Outdoor Target CSAA 
 

Outdoor 3D Fremont 
 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
 

State FHA 
Third City Archers 
 

Outdoor 3D Fremont 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

Board Meeting 
7:00pm 

  

NFAA Midwest 
Outdoor Sectionals 
3 locations – MN, KS, SD 

-> 6/17 – 6/18 -> 

 
 

Archery Hike CSAA 
 

ASA State 3D GAAC 
USA State Field GAAC 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
 
ASA State 3D GAAC 
USA State Field GAAC 
 

Father’s Day 3D 
Cottonwood 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 

and 7:30-8:30pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

   

NFAA Midwest 
Classic Trail Shoot 
Wabash, IN 
-> 6/24 – 6/25 -> 

 
 
 

3D Norfolk 

25 26 27 28 29 30 July 1 & 2 
 

3D Fun Shoot @ Ikes 
 

3D Norfolk  
 

Quad Outdoor 3D TCA 

 
 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

    

Big Sky Open 
Grand Junction, CO 
6/30 – 7/2 -> 

 

State Marked 3D 
NTA/Golden Arrow 
 

Big Indian 3D 

 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events – https://www.prairiebowmen.com/calendar/ 
 

Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots - http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/ 
 

http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/

